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State X-Country Championships  

JULY 
MON 17 JULY - School Resumes for Term 3 

TUES 18 JULY - Brain Bee Challenge Round 2 

WED 19 JULY - Brain Bee Challenge Round 2 

  - “Go to the Snow” Day 1 

  - BCST Program Day 1 

THUR 20 JULY - State Cross Country 

FRI 21 JULY - Year 11/12 CSU PE Day 

SAT 22 JULY - BCST Program Day 2 

TUES 25 JULY - “Go to the Snow” Day 2 

  - BCST Program Day 3 

  - VTAC Information Evening (Year 

   12 students & Parents) 6.00pm-

   7.30pm. 

THUR 27 JULY - Year 11 Outdoor Ed Ski Day 

  - Year 10 Teen Mental Health 

   Session. 

  - Wadeye Meeting 5.30-6.30pm. 

FRI 28 JULY - Year 10 Outdoor Ed Ski Day. 

SAT 29 JULY  - BCST Program Day 4.  

29th June, 2017.  Issue 9. 

Col leg e Calen dar      
After missing out on the school 
cross country I was allowed to move 
on still. Luckily I got through on last 
year’s time to Porepunkah. Even 
though I’m a state runner I seem to 
always be extremely nervous. I  
successfully came in first place  and 
happily I made it to Wangaratta. In 
Wangaratta I was lining up with, 
Owen, Jay, James and Ryan. It was 
great to know that I had friends 
with me. Also on the start line was 
Xavier, who is a good friend from 
Wangaratta, he has always been a 
fierce rival. I was very successful 
and made it through in 2nd place 
behind Xavier. I was off to Winton 
Motor raceway for Regionals. A 
mini bus of primary and secondary 
students that had passed 
Wangaratta or Beechworth were 
taken to Winton as well,  but my  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mum and Dad took me.  It didn’t 
take us that long after walking the 
Winton track to find the school’s set 
up. I felt like I was shaking all over 
while lining up. Almost everyone 
had their own warm up strategy. It 
was a tough race and at the finish I 
felt like I had bumped my head. I 
wobbled and almost felt like I was 
going to collapse. I finished the race 
in 7th place. Now I shall be heading 
to Bundoora which is located on the 
outskirts of Melbourne and is     
referred to as State.      By Tom Gray 

 

 

It has been a busy term of cross-country running! After 
the House Cross-Country event in Bright and the District 
Cross-Country in Porepunkah, 36 primary- aged students 
travelled to Wangaratta for the Division event and     
proudly represented the school against quality             
competition. There were a number of outstanding  results 
from this event, with Luke Nannipieri,   Olivia Paul, Aidan 
Hargreaves and Tom Gray qualifying for the Regional 
event at Winton Raceway. All Bright P-12 College           
students who attended performed extremely well. Luke, 
Olivia, and Aidan all finished in the top 35 places in their 
age group. Tom (pictured) finished in 7th position against 
the best runners in north-east Victoria! He will now race 
in Bundoora in the State Cross-Country.  

Good luck to Tom and well done to all runners! 

Pr imary  X-Count ry  Repor t  
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Kelli Jacobsen away for two terms 

Our Assistant Principal, Kelli Jacobsen is taking leave from 
Bright P-12 College for almost two terms starting at the end of 
this week.  On behalf of the Bright P-12 College community I 
wish her a restful and enjoyable break with her family. 

Russell Shem will be replacing Kelli for the duration of her 
leave. Russell comes to us with a great deal of experience 
from his current role as Campus Principal at the Alpine School 
Campus of the School for Student Leadership and is a parent 
of current and past students of Bright P-12 College.  

 

Reflection Time  

It has been a very busy semester for everyone, with many 
excursions, camps, class and sporting activities that have built 
on the day to day classroom learning of our students. Now as 
we approach the end of Term 2 and reports are completed, it 
is beneficial for students to reflect on their efforts over the 
past two terms, in each of their subjects. Honest self-
assessment on how well they are performing in areas such 
as: 

Organisation  -am I planning well and organised? 

  -am I prepared and in the ‘learning zone’? 

  -am I sticking to my Home Learning Study Time 
  table? 

Effectiveness  - am I building my lifelong learning habits? 

  -am I giving my learning my best shot? 

  -am I completing all set learning on time? 

 

Commitment  -am I focused and enthusiastic? 

  -is what I’m doing going to get me what I want? 

  -is my education a high priority in my life? 

 

Goal setting  -what is my purpose and intention for being at 
school – should it change? 

  -how can I improve my efforts? 

  -what do I want to achieve in the next month? 

   

These questions will help set future directions. Reflection 

time, when completed in partnership with your child,           

promotes a shared approach between you and your child to 

enhance the learning opportunities and outcomes. 

Self-reflection is a skill to develop and nurture in our children 

as it is the key to learning from the past and not repeating the 

same mistakes over and over. If you continue to do as you 

always have done you will continue to achieve the same     

result. Learning growth is fostered through discussions with 

parents and teachers around areas of strength and areas for 

improvement that include guidance and advice on where to 

next and how to get there. 

Finally, I wish you all a happy and enjoyable term break and 
look forward to a productive and successful Term 3.   

Jean Olley, 
Principal. 

 Principal’s 

Report 

Thank you to everyone for their support of our 

Footy Colours Day.  We raised a total of $240.00.   

This money will be spent on hurdles for Bright 

Little Athletics Club.  We will also be buying balls 

and skipping ropes for our yard. 

Thank you again, 

From James & Eliza (on behalf of the Primary 

SRC) 

 

PRIMARY SRC REPORT  

 Our Porepunkah X-Country Place Getters 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjikanFs9_UAhXKe7wKHcUGD8EQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.sepsnews.com%2Fauthor%2Fcath%2Fpage%2F14%2F&psig=AFQjCNGc5MgetcaHXnszj2Le--Q4g8IpbQ&ust=1498700209380297
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We have come to the last week of term and how quickly 
it has come to an end. There have been lots of academic 
and sporting achievements over the term from our stu-
dents from Prep to Year 12. I hope everyone enjoys the 
term break with their families and friends. 

 

As you may or may not be aware I am taking 21 weeks 
of Long Service Leave over Semester 2. This will see me 
back at Bright P-12 for the last week of Term 4.  

Over the past 15 years I have taught at Swanpool, Har-
rietville and then moved onto teaching at Bright. I have 
spent the last 12 years working with students and fami-
lies of the Bright school community and I am taking time 
away form my current role as Assistant Principal to 
spend some time with my family and friends. I am hop-
ing to do some travelling but will be spending a lot of 
time at home.  

Russell Shem will be replacing me during my leave. Rus-
sell is currently Campus Principal at the Alpine School. 
He will not only be leading wellbeing across the College 
but also teaching in the Grade 1 and 2 class with Leanne 
Nightingale. I am sure Russell will do a great job in my 
absence.  

I would like to wish all Year 12 students the very best 
for the remainder of 2017. Work hard to put yourselves 
in the best possible position come exam time. 

 

Year 11 students have participated in a week’s work 
experience. This saw our student attend a variety of 
work placements, from lawyers in Melbourne to local 
trades. It really was a beneficial program to be a part of. 
Thanks to Chris Blazek, Klaire Johnston, and Mal Steer 
who coordinated the organisation of this and also the 
follow-up visits. A special thanks also must go to the 
other teachers who assisted with the follow-up. 

 

 

 

 

 

The Year 4 to 6 Interschool Football and Netball took 
place last week in Myrtleford. All of the students 
attending had a fabulous day. Thanks to Daniel and 
Breanna for the organisation, coaching and umpiring. 
Our students do get a lot out of this experience and 
couldn’t do it without your support. Also to our Second-
ary sport leaders who assist in the running of these 
days. 

 

With Term 3 just around the corner it is imperative that 
all students, from Prep to Year 12, are in correct winter 
uniform. The uniform policy is available on the website if 
you need to view it in full. There are to be no hoodies of 
any sort worn to school at any time. Students, if they 
need to be out of uniform for a short period of time, are 
to wear a warm jumper or windcheater. All students 
who are not in correct uniform will require a note from 
their parent or carer, or need to make contact with the 
classroom teacher (in Primary) or the Year Level Coordi-
nator (in Secondary). 

Finally for this installment of the newsletter I would like 
to take the time to explain the importance of informing 
the office, classroom teacher or Year Level Coordinator 
when someone else (not the legal guardian/s) is picking 
up your child from school. The school (including the 
office) must be notified if you have asked someone 
(other than the legal guardians/s) to collect your child 
from school. This can either be written consent or you 
may contact the classroom teacher, Year Level Coordi-
nator and the Office via phone or email. Students are 
not allowed to be signed out by a third party, without 
this consent. The office staff may have to hold a student 
until consent can be given (via a phone call). Thank you 
for you support in this matter.  

 

Assistant  

Principal’s 

Report 
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Dear Parents/Guardians/Community members 

 

Have you been looking for ways to support our successful VCE      
program and helping our students reach their potential? 

Do you enjoy being organised? Do you like having control? Do you 
like knowing the work you do is highly valuable and incredibly       
important? Do you like to be financially rewarded for the work you 
do? 

 

If you have answered yes to any of these questions, you may be the 
exact person we are looking for.  

 

Each year our VCE Exams require a Chief VCE Exam Supervisor sup-
ported by a number of assistants to help supervise and coordinate 
the sitting of exams so they comply with the Victorian Curriculum 
Assessment Authority’s (VCAA) strict guidelines. You will be          
supported by me as the VCE Coordinator and the current Chief VCE 
Exam Supervisor and assistants to fulfil a vital role within our VCE 
program.  The key exam dates will be: 

Practice Exam week to be held between Monday 9th     October – 
Friday 13th October 2017 

End of Year Exams to be held between Wednesday 1th Novem-
ber – Friday 24th November 2017 (with more specific 
dates once VCAA has confirmed the exact timetable) 

A formal one day training session will be held on the 16th or 17th Oc-
tober 2017 from 10am – 3pm.  Training will be held at the Victorian 
Curriculum Assessment Authority Training Centre at 189 Urquhart 
Street, Coburg (which is off Bell Street). You will only need to attend 
one of these days. 

 
 

To be eligible: 

You must not be related to a student who is currently enrolled 
in a VCE Unit 3 or 4 subject in 2017. 

Must not be teaching or tutoring any student in a VCE Unit 3 or 
4 study in 2017. 

Related to, or associated with any person engaged in teaching, 
tutoring or coaching any students undertaking a VCE Unit 3 
or 4 study in 2017. 

Must not be school personnel engaged in organising or checking 
VCE external assessment materials on behalf of a school in 
2017. 

Employed by Bright P-12 College as a teacher or member of the 
administration staff. 

 

Payment will be based on hourly rates of pay and will cover the for-
mal training in Melbourne. 

I am seeking expressions of interest for the Chief VCE Exam 
Supervisor role and additional assistant roles.  To discuss 
the roles further, I would welcome you contacting me via 
email:  power.justin.r@edumail.vic.gov.au or by phone: 
(03) 5755 1166 to confirm your interest.  Please register 
your interest by Friday 21st July, 2017. 

 

Kind regards 

Justin Power 
Senior Years Leader 
Mathmatics and Physical Education Teacher 
Bright P-12 College 

power.justin.r@edumail.vic.gov.au  
(03) 5755 1166   

Chief VCE Exam Supervisor and Assistants Required 

Our class made Kibidango 

(dumplings).  To make the 

dough you need: rice flour, 

flour and water.  For the 

mixture you need: soybean 

powder and sugar.  First you 

need to mix the rice flour, 

flour and water to make the 

dough.  Then you need to 

make the mixture.  You need to mix the soybean powder and sugar.  

Then get some boiling water and roll the dough into little balls.  Then 

put the balls into the boiling water.  Then wait for them to float.  

Then put them in the mixture then roll them around until they’re    

covered.  Then you can eat them.  I had fun making Kibidango with 

Keiko and Yuri.  They tasted yummy and sweet.  By Isaac 

We made dumplings.  It was fun.  You need: rice flour, flour and  

water to make the dough.  Next you need to roll the dough into a 

ball.  Put it in boiling water.  Then roll it in the soybean powder.  Then 

you have made your very own dumplings.  I am sharing them with my 

family. By Brock 

 

We made dumplings on the 27-6-2017.  First you make the dough. To 

make the dough you need: rice flour, flour and water.  To make the 

mixture you will need: soybean powder and sugar.  After that, roll the 

dough into a ball.  After that you put it into a pot.  When the       

dumplings float to the top, you put them into a bowl of water, then 

lift them out.  You roll them in the soybean mixture.  They tasted 

yum.  I had fun making dumplings with Sensai and Yuri.  By Renae 

 

1/2N—Japanese Immersion Class 

mailto:power.justin.r@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:power.justin.r@edumail.vic.gov.au
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SOCCER CLINIC VISIT 

 All P-6 students were fortunate 
enough to have a soccer clinic run 
by Football Federation Victoria 
during the week. These sessions 
are building on the skills learnt 
during Physical Education lessons 
and provide a small sample of  
further competitive sporting      
opportunities. A big thank-you 
must go to Atilla Kerestes and Lars 
Paulsen for coming to our school 
and providing expert coaching for 
all students.  

The Bright Soccer Club is always 
looking for new players of all ages 
and would love to hear from you! 
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M U S I C  N E WS  

Year 10 Concert 

On the 15th of June the current Year 10 Music class put on a 
concert for parents and friends of the students.  The students 
performed one piece on the guitar, one on the ukulele and 
then played some class ensemble pieces. Every student         
has improved his or her musical ability over this                            
semester.  Congratulations to all the students involved. 
 

FreeZA Push Start Comp (Formerly Battle of the 
Bands) 

On Friday the 4th of August the Alpine Shire will be hosting and 
running an exciting music competition for young singers and 
performers.  This competition will be held at the Bright Court-
house and will be run on the night by a number of our         
students.  This is a great chance for any young singer, singer/

guitar player or band to perform.  If you are interested please 
come and see Mr Campbell for entry details. 

New Instrumental Students 2017 

Here at Bright P-12 College students have the chance to play a 
large variety of musical instruments across all year               
levels.  These instruments include the piano, drums, guitar, 
bass guitar, voice, flute, ukulele, alto saxophone, tenor       
saxophone, trumpet, tuba and euphonium.  The ideal age for a 
student to start playing an instrument would be from year 3-4 
and up.  Some instruments such as the piano, drums or      
ukulele could be started by students in year P-2.  The cost of 
Instrumental lessons varies, and is free in some cases for     
certain students and for some instruments.  Please see Mr 
Campbell if you have any questions.  It is not too late to start 
learning to play an instrument in Term 3 2017. 

The theme for 
NAIDOC Week this 
year is 'Language 
Matters". Bright 
will be celebrating 
NAIDOC week 
with preschool 
story time       
sessions in        
language at Dumu 
and an exhibition 
of the Primary 
NAIDOC week    
colouring        
competition at the 
town library.     

Contact Dumu for 
more information.  

  

NAIDOC WEEK 
2-9 July 
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Community  & Col lege Not ices  

Health Corner with Adolescent Health 

Nurse Rosemary Bunge 

Free meningococcal ACWY       
vaccine for Years 10, 11 and 12 

On June 23rd, the Victorian Secondary School Vaccine Program 

offered free meningococcal ACWY vaccine to students in Years 

10, 11 and 12. The vaccine provides protection against four 

strains of meningococcal disease (ACWY) and was              

administered as a single dose. 

WHY? 

Adolescents are at increased risk of meningococcal   disease. 

Although uncommon, it can become life-threatening, very 

quickly. There are different strains of meningococcal bacteria 

known by letters of the alphabet, including meningococcal A, B, 

C, W and Y. In recent years, the meningococcal W strain has 

increased across Australia, with Victoria experiencing 11 cases 

to date in 2017 and 48 cases in 2016, compared to 17 cases in 

2015, four in 2014 and one in 2013. It is now the predominant 

strain in Victoria.  

To learn more about meningococcal disease,  and the          

meningococcal ACWY vaccine, visit betterhealth.vic.gov.au or 

Immunehero.health.vic.gov.au.   

If your student missed this opportunity and they are in Year 10, 

11 or 12 they can still access free immunisation until December 

2017. You will need to contact the Alpine SHIRE for             

immunisation venues and dates. 

Quote for the week: Don’t ponder if the glass is half-empty 

or half full. Just know that with effort it can be refilled. 

  

Hea l th  Cor ner  
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Bright College SnowSports 
Team News 2017 

 

Second Hand Snow Gear Sale 
Thanks to all those who turned out for another great snow 
gear sale on the 3rd June and for all of the volunteers who 

helped with the set up and sale. The Bright P12 College  
Second Hand Snow Gear Sale was a success again this year. 
The event wouldn't be possible without the help of our       
community. THANK YOU VERY MUCH to those that helped to 
set the event up and volunteered their time. It was very much 
a team event with lots of hands to assist and they were       
appreciated. Due to this all ran smoothly. 
 

The sale provides an opportunity for everyone in need to trade 

in and/or buy their snow gear at an affordable cost. It is also 

the biggest annual fundraiser for the ski team. This year we 

have raised over $1 500 which will go towards the cost of new 

team uniforms. 

Thank you to the volunteers who helped with the event: 

Lisa Flew, Lisa Dunne, Kath Baldock, Lisa Neville, Barney       

Neville, Andy Forbes, Peter Smith, Marthijs Heuperman, Andy 

Friend, Trina Friend, Simon Head, Sarah Nicholas, Simon      

Ferrito, Katie Ferrito, Brendan Raveane, Scott Baldock, Tayla 

Baldock, Addyson Baldock, Sue Liebelt, James Herschell, Sonia 

Nannipieri, Geoff Vietz, Merridee Love, Cass Deveraux, Peter 

Mack, Adrian Feltrin, Anthony Herman, Millie Harding, Penny 

Kelly.  

 

First Training Day Wednesday 19th 
July 
The first training day is quickly approaching and with snow 

predicted in the next few weeks, we are hoping for a great 

first day on the mountain. An email will be sent out shortly 

with information about the first day on the mountain, parking, 

roll call and ski lesson times. Please keep an eye out for this 

email. 

Interschool Snowsports              
Championships 

Just a reminder that for the Interschool Snowsports 

Championships, although at the end of the training 

season, registrations will close on Monday 24th July 

for Cross Country and Monday 7th August for      

Downhill . The BCST is very keen to send a team along 

to Interschools this year, so if you would like more 

information or would like to register your interest 

please contact Peter Smith – 0401 340 911 or   

peter@apcomm.com.au or visit the Interschools 

Website www.vicinterschools.com.au   

 

 

Coming Up  

 

 The aim of the BCST is to provide students and families 

with the opportunity to develop a range of skills in a safe 

and affordable snow environment 
Important Dates for your diary 

Jacket Allocation Day Wed 28th June 3:30-6:30pm 
Bright P-12 Stadium Mezza-

nine 
School Holidays 30th June-16th July 

2017 Season Training Dates BCST 10 Day Program 

Day 1 Wednesday 19th July 

Day 2 Saturday 22nd July 

Day 3 Tuesday 25th July 

Day 4 Saturday 29th July 

Day 5 Wednesday 2nd August 
House Race Day 

Day 6 Saturday 5th August 

Day 7 Tuesday 8th August 

Day 8 Wednesday 16th August 

Day 9 Saturday 19th August 
Milne Shield 

Day 10 Saturday 2nd September 

1st Make up day Wednesday 6th September 

2nd Make up day Saturday 9th September 

Presentation Award Lunch Sunday 17th September 

Victorian Interschool 
X -Country Championship 

Sun 6th August - Mt Buller 

Victorian Interschool Snow-

Sports Championships 
Mon 21st – Sun 27th August 
Mt Buller 

Australian Interschool 

SnowSports Championships 
Wed 6th– Sun 10th           

September—Mt Buller 

2017 Program Countdown 
21 Days to Go! 

mailto:peter@apcomm.com.au
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Community  & Col lege Not ices  

 

MONDAYS  
4.00-5.00pm    

Beginner Tap 

5.00-6.00pm 

Acrodance Level 2 

6.00-7.00pm Begin-

ner Contemporary 

Dance 

TUESDAYS  
4.00-4.45pm Level 2 

Ballet/Lyrical Combo 

4.45-5.45pm Beginner 

Jazz Dance 

5.45-6.45pm Street 

Dance 

7.30-8.30pm Open Tap 

Dance 

WEDNESDAYS  
9.30-10.30am Altitude 

Power Barre 

4.00-5.15pm Level 6 

Classical Ballet 

5.15-6.15pm Acrodance 

Level 1 

6.15-7.15pm Musical 

Theatre 

THURSDAYS  
4.00-4.45pm Kinda-

ballet 

5.00-6.00pm Inter-

mediate Jazz Dance 

6.00-7.15pm 

Acrodance Level 3 

FRIDAYS  
9.30-10.30am Flexi 

Barre 

4.00-5.00pm Lyrical 

Dance 

5.00-6.00pm Level 5 

Classical Ballet 

6.00-7.00pm Pointe-

work 

SATURDAYS  
9.00-10.00am Intermediate    

Contemporary 

10.00-11.15am Competi-

tion Team 

11.15am onwards Private 

 Lessons 

Freestyle Alpine Dance offers 

classes in all dance styles suitable 

for all ages and abilities in a fun 

and welcoming            environ-

ment. Come along and try a class 

for FREE! 

 

Bright classes are held at our 

studio at 5 Elm Court, Bright..                               

Disability Program:  

Carers, Families & the System 

Are you caring for a child, family member or friend who may 

qualify for the National Disability Insurance Scheme 

(NDIS)? 

The NDIS is due to rollout in Alpine Shire from 1 July 2017. 

Alpine Health have partnered with Carers Victoria 

to facilitate a four-part program which aims to assist you to prepare 

for NDIS. 

Bright  6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. (Supper provided) 

Bright-Alpine Community Health Centre Cobden Street, Bright 

Session 1: Preparation – Wednesday, 21st June, 2017  

Session 2: Planning - Wednesday, 28th June, 2017  

Session 3: Plan management - Wednesday, 19th July, 2017 

Session 4: Having a voice - Wednesday, 26th July, 2017  

Myrtleford 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. (light lunch provided) 

Myrtleford Hospital, Conference Room 

30 O’Donnell Ave, Myrtleford 3736 

Session 1: Preparation – Wednesday, 21st June, 2017  

Session 2: Planning - Wednesday, 28th June, 2017  

Session 3: Plan management - Wednesday, 19th July, 2017 Ses-

sion 4: Having a voice - Wednesday, 26th July, 2017  

Mount Beauty 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. (light lunch provided) 

Mt Beauty Hospital, Mount Beauty Conference Room 

2-8 Hollonds Street, Mt Beauty 

Session 1: Preparation – Thursday, 22nd June, 2017  

Session 2: Planning – Thursday, 29th June, 2017  

Session 3: Plan management – Thursday, 20th July, 2017 

Session 4: Having a voice – Thursday, 27th July, 2017 

RSVP:           9th June 2017 

Email: Jenny.svarc@alpinehealth.org.au 

Enquiries: Tel: 0357 550 123 

Tel:0357


 10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12B Barnard Street, Bright  

Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

Certified Practising Accountant 

& Registered Tax Agent 

Please phone for an appointment 

5755 5105  Mobile: 0409 162 245 

Shop 6, 2 Star Road, Bright 

  

Call Phil, Glenn and the team: 035755 1589 

8.30 am – 5.30 pm Mon-Fri 

Shop 4, 1a Camp Street, Bright 

Alpine Building  

Permits & Consultants  

For prompt, reliable and efficient building permits and 

inspections 

 Bushfire management advice, 

reports 

 Regulatory building advice 

 Pre-purchase inspections 

 Fire and life safety reports 

 State-wide building permit ser-

vice 

 Owner builder advice and per- Private Lessons in YOUR HOME 

 Carolyn Moore  

Ph: 5750 1505, 0417 571 362 

Piano Tuition 
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AUSTRALIAN SCHOOL 

OF Shotokan  KARATE 

Freeburgh Community Hall 

Adults & Kids classes 

MONDAYS (Kids 5-5:45pm & Adults 5:45-6:45pm), WEDNESDAY 

(Adults 7-8:30pm)  

& SATURDAYS (Adults 9-10:30am) 

New students welcome, catering to all fitness levels 

Contact Sensei Katrina Ciolli on 0417 526549 for more   

information. Find us on facebook at ASSKAlpine and visit: 

 

 MON    9am – 

10am 

Pilates 

  

6.30 – 

7.30pm 

Pilates 

  

 THUR   6.30 – 

7.20am 

Pilates 

Circuit 

5.30 – 

6.30pm 

Pilates 

 6.30 – 

7.30pm 

Pilates 

7.30 – 

8.30pm 

Pilates 

Intermediate 

www.mountainpilates.

com.au 

Contact Anne on 0419 340 190 

 

Craig Vine 

Tawonga 0427 722 287 

> Craig is the owner and a Cert IV     

(TLI41210) qualified driving Instructor 

> New manual Corolla fitted with dual 

controls. 

> Servicing the Kiewa and Upper  

Ovens valley and Wodonga.  

> 7 days by appointment. Incl out of 

school hrs and weekends 

.com.au 

@gmail.com 


